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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

In these two weeks we celebrate the feast day of Saint Mary of 

the Cross MacKillop and the Feast of the Assumption that 

honours Mary as Mother of the Church. Two ordinary women 

who, firm in their faith in God, strived to answer God’s call. Both 

these women bore witness to God’s love and shared their faith 

with others.

Monday, 8th August, was the anniversary of the death of Saint 

Mary of the Cross MacKillop. When we look back at the 

significance of her life we are reminded of her strength and 

courage. She believed in the healing power of her faith in God. 

Through God’s love Saint Mary transformed the lives of ordinary 

people by reaching out to others in need.

On the Feast of the Assumption on the 15th August it is 

appropriate to reflect on Mary’s words to Elizabeth. What a 

magnificent example she is to each of us. Mary leaves no doubt 

that she loves to praise God in all circumstances. She remembers 

God’s mercy, power and faithfulness. She brings encouragement, 

support and love.

Thank you to those parents who were able to join us for our 

liturgy on the occasion of the Feast of St Mary of the Cross 

MacKillop last Friday. Your presence as we celebrate our faith life 

is greatly valued by staff and children. I also warmly invite you to 

our liturgy in the hall to celebrate the Feast of the Assumption 

next Monday at 9:00am.

God Bless

Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Monday 15th August
Feast of The 
Assumption - Liturgy 
in hall commencing 
at 9am - All Parents 
Welcome

Friday 19th August
School Professional 
Photo Shoot.

Monday, 22nd August 
Staff Development 
Day - PUPIL FREE 
DAY - No supervision 
provided - please 
contact OOSH on 
9676 7293

Friday August 26th
9:00 Book Week 
Assembly followed 
by sharing books and 
morning tea on the 
playground - All 
parents welcome

Last day of Term 3 
Friday, 23rd 
September Staff 
Development Day - 
No staff on premises 
on this day  - please 
contact OOSH on 
9676 7293

 
Clic

k here to view a 
360° Virtual 
Tour of OLOL

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2022 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2022.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2023  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth in the 

school office on 8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:
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Out and About   
BOOK  WEEK  2022
This year we will celebrate Book Week with a special assembly and Book Week activities on 
Friday August 26th.

The day  will begin at 9:00 am with an assembly and  Book Week parade to which all parents are 
warmly invited to attend. Students are invited to dress as a favourite book character. Parents are 
reminded that costumes should be appropriate - no pretend guns or knives - and that book 
characters chosen should also be appropriate from texts with suitable themes for primary school 
students.

The assembly will conclude at approximately 10:30 with parents  invited to bring a picnic rug and 
share morning tea and a favourite book with their child. At the conclusion of morning tea students 
will move into cross stage groups to engage in literacy activities. In the afternoon students will 
once again be involved in cross stage teams for our annual trivia quiz. We hope that many 
parents will be able to join us for this special celebration.

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal

Photo Shoot
Friday 19th August, 2022 

We will be updating professional photos for our school website and promotional materials. These photos 
will focus on learning and various school activities. Please ensure your child is in full school uniform and 
well groomed.

Winter Uniform: Kindergarten, Year 1, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5,
Sport uniform: Year 2 and Year 6

Please ensure that your child wears their complete uniform and is well groomed everyday. 
Below are great examples of children wearing their uniform proudly.



Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners
 in Learning Survey 

Please find below further details about the feedback provided by parents in the 2022 TTFM survey.

 

 

     

Parent Survey
Safety at School

We asked: Are behaviour issues dealt 
with in a timely manner and does your 
child feels safe at school?

You said: You rated safety at school 8.0 
out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. We think our clear 
expectations of Respect, Responsibility 
and Readiness to learn helps to maintain 
positive behaviour in the classroom and 
on the playground.

Parent Survey
Inclusive School

We asked: Do teachers help students 
develop positive friendships, help 
students who need extra support and take 
an active role in making sure all students 
are included in school activities?

You said: You rated inclusive school 7.6 
out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. We firmly believe 
teachers have an active role in making 
sure all students are involved, including 
those students who need extra support. 
We will continue to work to be inclusive of 
all students.

2019

2019

Parent Survey
Parents Support Learning at Home 

We asked: Does someone in your home 
discuss with your child how they are doing 
in class, what their challenges are, and 
the importance of school?

You said: You rated parents support 
learning at home 7.7 out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. When parents show 
a genuine interest in their child doing well 
at school it makes a difference to positive 
student outcomes. Partnership between 
school and home is critical.

Parent Survey
School Supports Learning

We asked: Do you feel teachers have 
high expectations for your child to 
succeed, show interest in your child’s 
learning, expect your child to work hard 
and do their best work?

You said: You rated school supports 
learning 7.8 out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. It seems we really 
are on the same page. Like you we want 
your child to succeed in their learning.



The Feast of the Assumption Liturgy
MONDAY 15TH AUGUST, 2022 - 9AM

On Monday 15th August, we will have a liturgy in the 
school hall to celebrate the Feast of the Assumption 
This will begin at 9am. All parents are invited to 
attend. This will be led by Years 5 & 6.

The Catholic Church celebrates the Feast of the 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary. On this 
Feast, Catholics traditionally celebrate Mary going to 
heaven. The tradition is that 'God took Mary, body 
and soul, to heaven after her life on earth had come 
to an end'.    We look forward to seeing you there.

WHS Fire Drills

To ensure the safety of students during a fire emergency, 
our school has a simple, step-by-step evacuation plan that 
explains to every staff member and students, what to do 
during a fire. These drills are carried out regularly each 
term. This term we have a Split-Areas Fire Drill scheduled 
which will prepare us for a potential fire in the middle of 
the school.



Science Kaleidoscope Incursion 
Stage 2



Science Kaleidoscope Incursion 
Stage 2



Science Kaleidoscope Incursion 
Stage 2









MEDICATION POLICY

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from the 
school and arranging for their completion and return

● Providing the medication in the original 
labeled container to the nominated staff 
member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of date and 
has an original pharmacy label with the 
student’s name, dosage and time to be taken

● Providing a request by parents and written 
instructions from a medical practitioner for 
medication that is not obtained on 
prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the medication is 

required
■ Guidelines for administration

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a 
birthday treat with their friends are 
encouraged bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small 
packet of chips. These can be 
distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

THERE ARE SOME CHANGES TO THE DAYS STUDENTS 
WEAR THEIR SPORTS UNIFORM THIS TERM. 

PLEASE SEE UPDATED DETAILS BELOW
STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR THEIR SPORTS UNIFORM

 ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS FOR TERM 3

KINDERGARTEN TUESDAY
YEAR 1 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 2 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 3 WEDNESDAY 
YEAR 4 TUESDAY 
YEAR 5 THURSDAY & FRIDAY
YEAR 6 TUESDAY & FRIDAY

Water Bottles
 

Reminder to all parents to 
continue to send their children 

to school with water bottles.

Under the current COVID 19 
guidelines school bubblers have 

been turned off so children need to 
bring their own water. 

Thank you for your support



STUDENT 
EXTENDED LEAVE

Family holidays and travel outside of 
school holiday period will be considered 
individually based on your child’s 
attendance.  If the leave is more than 5 
days you are required to complete an 
application for Extended Leave for travel 
of 5 or more days. This form can be 
downloaded from the school website or is 
available at the school office.  

 

SCHOOL FEES
Term 3, 2022 Statement of Accounts 
have now been sent out to families.  

If you have not yet received a 
statement  or wish to discuss a 
payment arrangement plan,  please 
contact Shyamala on 8869 6800 
during Office Hours.

Thank you for your support with 
this matter.

Premier’s Reading Challenge

The Premier’s Reading Challenge officially concludes next Friday, August 19th. To date 31 
students have completed the challenge and have had their records validated. During the 
week, books read in the classroom, will be added to  the reading records of students in 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 which will result in most of the students in these grades 
completing the challenge and receiving a certificate at the end of the year. Parents of 
students in these grades may find that when they log on to complete their child’s challenge 
record that it is already completed. This will be due to the books that have been read at 
school having been added.

If your child is participating in the challenge and have not yet 
entered the books they have read into their online reading log 
This needs to be done by Friday the 19th to ensure that they are 
included in the challenge.

Logon details were distributed to all students at the beginning 
of the year. If you are having any issues accessing the
challenge page or entering your child’s book into their reading 
log please contact Mrs Cividin at the school.



Congratulations to students who received Gold and Mary MacKillop Awards

Kinder Xavier Kennedy, Noelle Nehme, Sophia Chebat, Oviya Adhikari, Kyan Prajapati, Amreen Kaur

Year 1 Evan Cao, Aarit Shah, Mary Garas, Aisha Khandokar, Tyler Horvath, Mia Forest 

Year 2 Austin Guo, Jeremy Davis, Olivia Bong, Savana Smith, Cody Gonzales, Joshua Coleman

Year 3 Joshua Magtanong, Marijana Gluvic, Alexander Madejski, Peyton Lan Franca, Oscar Laskowski
               Lillian Chebat

Year 4 Joshua Jeganathan, Bobby Li, Anish Parasnis, Hayley Greentree-Davis, Isaac Abdel-ahad, 
              Hannah Ingleby

Year 5 Bianca Fiorenza, Laura Perkins, Anita Nguyen, Tohuia Kama, Rubie Daaboul, Avish Pragash 

Year 6 Dylan Cortis, Harry Sultana, Brodie Holley, Timothy Heenpellage, Charlotte Byrne, Sophie Shaw

TERM 3 2022
MERIT AWARDS

Kindergarten Grace Boktor, Elijah Naim, Xavier Sadipoor, Dorothy Steele, Marlin Deo, Dante Cassaniti, Mia Tamayo, 
                                Nia Patel

Year 1 Arjun Averini, Emilia Bogicevic, Geoffrey Amaldass, Nivani Vithange, Sebastian Gluvic, Annabelle Lo, 
                                Jaxon Blackshaw, Chloe Rodrigues

Year 2 Smaksh Arora, Evelyn Zaw, Tishan Deo, Alina Monteiro, Navdev Nithin, Sophia Hlentzos, Arush Soni
                                 Isabella Chebat

Year 3 Andrew Touma, Mariana Christou, Ellie Reardon, Julian Martinez, Tilly Zhu, Morgan Leary
                                Abhinav Valdamudi, Aaliyah Moussa

Year 4 Edward Zhuang, Sukhleen Insan, Oscar King, Kyra Prajapati, Lachlan Somauroo

Year 5 Karlos Ravic, Jot Minhas, George Safiti, Kavash Kandpal, Amelia Laus, Matthew Cadavid, 
                                Levi Dickson,Tahlia Herczeg

Year 6 Ben Albion, Kara Whybin, Antonio Touma, Javiar Bou Serhal, Masyn Buckley, Ashton McLoynes, 
                                Laumanu Kama, Rushil George, Ada Feliciak, Lucas Albion, Riley Dobbie









UNIFORM ORDERS
Uniforms online - 

All uniform orders are placed on the ‘QKR’ app.  Please ensure that you have updated 
your child’s profile to ensure uniforms are sent to the correct classroom.

If you have any questions in relation to school uniforms please contact Elle from Oz 
Fashions on 0421 216 414.

Uniform orders placed on Tuesday will be delivered to the school on Thursday and sent 
home with your child. Please contact the office if you are picking up your child’s 
uniform to ensure it has been delivered to the school.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






